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Our website address is: www.telebyte.com/masons/sojourn/80/sinclair_inlet_chapter.htm

December 2005 Newsletter


 Chapter Officers 2005-2006
	 President
	 Col William M. Biscomb
	 206-842-6417
	 biscombpi@hotmail.com

	 1st Vice President
	 HMCM Joseph MacIntyre
	 360-275-0589
	 haggis@hctc.com

	 2nd Vice President
	 MMCM Henry T. Carman
	 360-698-4776
	 hankcarman@wavecable.com

	 Secretary/Treasurer
	 WTCS John M. Gray
	 360-895-3188
	 wtcs_sw@wavecable.com

	 Marshal
	 CWO4 Richard Patterson
	 360-769-8246
	 rlpatt@ix.netcom.com

	 Chaplain
	 1LT Harold E. Richardson
	 360-692-4023
	 harolder46@comcast.net

	 Color Bearer
	
	
	


Hero Camp Officers 2005-2006
	 Commander
	 1Lt Harold E. Richardson
	 360-692-4023
	 harolder46@comcast.net

	 Chief of Staff
	 HMCM Joseph MacIntyre
	 360-275-0589
	 haggis@hctc.com

	 Adjutant
	  WTCS John Gray
	 360-895-3188
	 wtcs_sw@wavecable.com


Meeting Notice!
We will meet at Elk’s Lodge #1181, Pine Road, Bremerton on 9 DEC. Social hour and dinner begins at 1800, Meeting at 1900 hours. Ladies and guests are always welcome at the meeting and are urged to attend. 

The associated Lewis and Clark Camp of the Hero's of '76 meets immediately following the Sojourner meeting and is open to all Hero's.
Don’t forget to wear your Medals!

President’s Message

Brothers in Military Khaki and Masonic Blue,
 

The busiest time of the year is now upon us.  Personally we have private parties, organizational parties and business parties.  Masonically we have installations, stated meetings and, yes, even degree work in some ambitious lodges.  We go to religious holiday pageants, special services and musical performances.  Squeezed into all this is our regular Sojourners meeting.  I'll be there and I hope to see all of you there also to wish you a happy holiday season and prosperous and healthy New Year.  2006!  How time flies!  Remember the Twentieth Century?  

 

Did you know that in January 2005 military retirees received a 2.7 per cent increase in their monthly checks?  It appears that in FY-06, the cost of living adjustment, termed COLA, increase could be even higher...perhaps the highest increase in 14 years.  

 

Another item of note, were you aware that there are several bills in congress right now that would change the retirement age for Guard and Reserve members from 60 to 55?  Those service members serving 34 years could retire at age 53; those serving 30 years could retire at age 55; those serving 20 years would still retire at age 60.  

 

For years the Pentagon supported the National Boy Scout Jamboree conducted every four years at Fort A.P. Hill in Virginia.  In late June, a U.S. District Court ordered this support cut off after a suit brought by the ACLU, due to a reference to God in the Scouting Oath.  So this fall the DoD issued a memo to U.S. military commands worldwide that they were no longer to sponsor Scouting groups on bases.   

On that note, if I don't see you at the December meeting, you are ordered to have a Happy Holiday.   

Fraternally, 

Bill Biscomb 
COL AUS (Ret.) 

From the Desk of the Secretary

Brethren,
Please pay your dues.

Merry Christmas!
John
Highlights of Last Meeting
The meeting opened at 1900, 11 NOV 05 by 2nd Vice President Hank Carman with the members, ladies and guests as listed on the Muster Report.

It was moved by Joe Illes and passed to forego the reading of the minutes of the OCT meeting. Treasurers Report, balance on hand: $1829.49. Committee Reports: none. Membership applications were read for HMCM Bryant Arnold and Mr. Lance Otis. There were no candidates for initiation. Unfinished Business: 3-6-5 Club Life and Streamer qualification information for the coming year was discussed. It was noted that if three members joined for life the chapter would qualify for the streamer. Steve Seteroff, Joe Illes and Harry Houston graciously volunteered. New Business: none. Guest Speaker: Bryant Arnold gave a short talk on the importance of Financial Planning. Announcements:  Steve Seteroff announced the next meeting of the Olympic Chapter was at 1200 16 NOV. He also discussed the Leadership Conference at PLU and recommended that the movie “Faces of Old Glory” be shown at a future meeting. The secretary will pass this information on to the President.. This is an outstanding program that our members should promote. The MIP cost increase from 200 to $250 effective 1 JAN 06 was discussed. Members were reminded the dates for PAC Beach 2006 are 13-15 OCT 06. Joe Illes stated he can arrange for a 15 star flag to be flown over Fort McHenry if we desired one. Steve Seteroff. The meeting ended at 1950, peace and harmony prevailing.
Lewis & Clark Camp of the Hero's of '76 News

No meeting conducted.
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